From: EVA

Sent: Monday, July 17, 2023 10:29:39 PM

To: Administrator Office < Administrator Office @wsc.nsw.gov.au >

Cc:

**Subject:** Concrete Pathways

External Email:This email was sent from outside the organisation, please be cautious with links and attachments in the email.

Dear Mr May,

EVA is very pleased to see that Council's extensive Heritage Study is to be discussed at Council's Meeting on Wednesday.

There is concern though that, at the same meetin there is a recommendation that concrete should be the preferred material for the construction of all pathways throughout the Shire.

In order to maintain the rural character of Exeter Village, EVA has always advocated for the use of crushed granite. The use of concrete for pathways and driveways risks giving the village a more suburban appearance and feel. and is less sympathetic to its heritage.

We would appreciate it if you could take this into account when this matter comes before you. and ensure that Exeter is exempted from this blanket recommendation.

Kind regards, Dawn Jonas Chair



Exeter Village Association Inc.

P.O. Box 3152 Exeter NSW 2579